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8 May 2013
Minutes
Present: Chairman Roger Newall, Stephen Asher, Archie Garcia, Steve Overman, Elise Wheeler, Ken O’Keefe
Absent: Nicholas Pisano, Lloyd Calderon, Brian Leen, Pat Gaston
Guests:  Richard Coffel, Fil Pacheco, Chris Zafra, Michael La Rinte, Bonnie Esquivel, Vincent Yermal,  
 
      Marilyn Dykman
Meeting call to Order by Chairman Newall at 9:07am

April 2013 Minutes were accepted as corrected. Chairman Newall informed the Board that the Minutes are now posted on the City website.
The Board serves in an advisory capacity to the Mayor.  The goal is to be proactive in making changes. The Hiring Initiative directed by the Mayor was generated by the Board.  
Cabinet Secretary Hale and Roger Newall met with Sandia Labs resulting in the change of the Board’s meeting schedule.  June’s meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 19, 2013.
Albuquerque Veteran Employee Coins

The Employee Veteran coin to recognize and honor employees who served in the US Military will be presented by Mayor Berry to thirty two (32) employees of the Finance and Administration Department. 
 Roger is coordinating with Directors to set up arrangements to present coins to employees who are veterans working in their department.  
Hiring Preference

The City’s Hiring Initiative: A Veteran applicant meeting the minimum qualifications will be granted an interview. Elise felt the Board was receiving adequate information from the City. In spite of the Veterans preference/initiative, the following problems continue to exist: 
· Applications are not complete

· Difficulty translating military language to civilian terms

· Too many groups, meetings and organizations conducting job fairs; lack of joining efforts

· Too many grants available

· Lack of participation at job fairs and workshops

· The younger veterans would benefit more by furthering their education

· Veterans hiring preference/initiative varies by agency, i.e. interviewing the top five.   

City cannot hold applications until a position becomes available. An idea would be to have the City post an advancement/promotion process on how to move from an entry level position to a career. 
Vincent Yermal, Director of Human Resources/Bonnie Esquivel, Employment Manager

As of May 7, 2013 (341 days)

3,439 All applications processed

462 Veterans’ applications; number reflects the veteran may have applied for more than one position 

373 Veterans have been selected for an interview

132 Veterans have been hired

All applications come to HR however depending on the position; in many instances department staff will qualify the applicants for a position.  Applications are summarized into a Bid List; an adjustment has been made to identify veterans. Mayor Berry is totally committed to supporting Veterans.  
The department will initiate a new application system in the middle of July 2013; NEOGOV, the most comprehensive and easy to use Cloud based program. The City was never able to track veterans in the past; there is now a method to describe the nature of their military service that may be relevant to the position. The Employee Veteran coin has become a self-identification tool.
The City is unable to determine number of applicants who were disqualified based on incomplete applications. There continues to be a disconnect in interpreting military terms.  The new system will only accept on-line applications; resumes will be accepted only as a supplement. The City will provide workshops on the on-line process and hopefully address the issue of interpretation. 
Scoring process with NEOGOV will require the applicant answer questions that pertain specifically to the qualifications to the position, i.e. degrees, and education allowing the system to autoscore based on their answers. HR is now testing the process.
Open Discussion
Veterans have military certifications that are not translatable:

 Example:  A military truck driver, heavy mac driver does not have a CDL or Medic does not have a certificate.  

Question: Can the system read written qualifications?

Response: The system will not waive a requirement, however in the requirement for the CLD can be expressed many ways.  Motor coach operators must possess or obtain a CDL within six months.
Question: Emergency Medical Techs require a certification; however, Navy Corpsman would have more experience with battlefield wounds and other things that can be learned through certification. Would the experience be substitutable?
Response: No. The NFPA standards prescribe what certifications are required.  If there is not a statue that provides the standard for the equivalency, there could be a liability. Corpsman could qualify depending on the requirements. Firefighters are now required to have the first level of EMT. The institutions/learning bodies that develop/issue national standards should to develop system such as CLEP. Unfortunately, there is no equivalency for military school at this time.  Translation continues to be a major issue for hiring Veterans.

Question:  In the case of a Corpsman Special Forces is equivalent to a Physician Assistant

Response:  No

Marilyn stated that transcripts received for military service have been enhanced to include education and experience. 
Question:  What is the percentage of Veterans who have been interviewed and hired?
Response:  Information is not available at this time. Mr. Yermal will provide Roger Newall with the information.
There has been concern that the email posted on the website does not go directly to Mr. Yermal. 
The City’s Business Unit provides Dick Smith with the City job postings. Veterans have access to the information 24 hours prior.  Veterans’ skills are match to open positions based on their skill assessment; then sent a notification letting them know they could apply.  After the Veteran applies, a referral is sent to the City. 
Mayor stated there will be 160 openings. 
According to Mr. Yermal approximately a fourth of the positions are already through the process and selections have been made; once budget releases the funding, the positions will be filled. Some positions could have already been advertised/recruitment stage and in the screening process. Half or so were slated to open in April and May. Archie and Ken commended the 311 operators for their professionalism. 
Unclassified positions: an appointee by the Mayor and 311 Operators not entitled to benefits.  Unclassified employees are offered the same promotional opportunities as Classified. In departments such as Animal Welfare, unclassified staff are hired based on one-time funding. Unclassified employees who work more than nine months are required to pay into PERA.

Marilyn finds advertising on their Facebook page to be the best way to communicate. An AmerCorp intern, who has a nuclear engineer background, has created a business page; allowing others to post events and other opportunities. She is working on an internal universities communication to include other universities throughout the state.  Every student using GI benefits goes through VRC and with follow up by a Success Team.  There are approximately 200 students who are using tuition assistance. This includes the entire UNM campus.
Memorial Day 27 May 2013

Ken announced the Memorial Day Ceremony on 27 May 2013 at 10:00am.  There are four Fallen Warriors honored. 
Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 11:54am

Next Advisory Board Meeting
19 June 2013
New Mexico Veteran’s Memorial

1100 Louisiana SE

9:00am to 11:00am

Draft
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